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Editor’s thoughts 
 
Apathy……..now there’s a good word.  Apathy……”the trait of remaining inactive, a lack of initiative”. 
Every community has apathetic people and Oberon and the Oberon Tarana Heritage Railway are no exception. 
 

 “I  won’t live long enough to see trains running on the track” 
 

 “Just a bunch of big boys playing with their toys” 
 

 “ A bunch of blokes playing Choo-Choo trains; a waste of time” 
 

 “Oberon will certainly support your group once you have a train running on the tracks” 
 
I’m sure you’ve all heard those statements and more over the years.  Apathetic statements, every one, 
offering a strong degree of negativity and negativity sets us up for failure. 
 
Proactive…..now there’s another good word; an excellent word in fact. Proactive…”controlling of a situation by 
causing something to happen rather than waiting to respond after it happens”. So a proactive person might 
say: 
 

 “ I won’t live long enough to see trains running on the track, so let’s lend a hand at the next working 
bee to try and move things forward a bit” 
 

 “Just a bunch of big boys playing with their toys; hey I think they’re onto something here, I’ll donate a 
couple of dollars to help in the financing of the track” 

 

 “ A bunch of blokes playing Choo-Choo trains; a waste of time however I think they might be trying to 
preserve local history here; can’t help with time or cash, so I’ll spread the word throughout my 
Facebook friends” 

 

 “Oberon will certainly support your group once you have a train running on the tracks.  No, these guys 
need assistance now so they CAN get a train running on the tracks. I think I’ll tell  the Oberon business 
community of the benefits to them of running a train on the track and suggest that they make a 
contribution to OTHR which will benefit themselves in the long run” 

 
So are you apathetic or proactive and how can you help? 
 
Oberon Tarana Heritage Railway can benefit from you in three ways: 
 

 Lend a hand once a month at a working bee, 
 

 Make cash contribution through the OTHR GoFundMe platform. 
 

 Or spread the word amongst your network of friends on Facebook, Email or Twitter. 
 
As Joni Mitchell says in “Big Yellow Taxi”: 
 
“Don’t it always seem to go that you don’t know what you have got ‘til it’s gone.” 
 
Become a pro-activist and make sure what we’ve got stays. Do it now! 
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Dusk near Tarana. Last steam hauled train no. 1919. 

23
rd

 January 1963 

Graham Stanley Collection held in safe keeping by OTHR. 

 
 
Know Ian Davis 
 
Oberon Tarana Heritage Railway Inc. certainly has its share of great committee members and Ian Davis is no 
exception. 
 
Retired to Oberon around 9 years ago and with extensive experience with international companies both in 
technology and developing top drawer proposals, Ian turned his spare time to OTHR. 
 
A long-time member and volunteer, Ian eventually joined the management team turning his hand to any task 
at hand. 
 
He is currently assisting the President in modernising Oberon Tarana Heritage Railways SMS’s in a fashion 
that’s easily read. Ian is almost a permanent fixture at our working bees. 
 
OTHR is indeed fortunate to have stalwarts like Ian as part of its committee. 
 
 

 
 

Ian Davis 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://othr.com.au/news/historical-photos/graham-stanley-collection/laststeamtrain3/
http://othr.com.au/wp-content/uploads/2015/10/I_Davis.jpg
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Some Oberon Facts…… 
 

 Began life as a village approximately 5K to the east of the now town of Oberon. It was 
called Bullock Flat. 
 

 Permanent settlement of the district started in 1839. 
 

 In 1863 the town was moved to its present site and renamed Oberon after Shakespeare’s 
king of the fairies. 

 

 A mixed passenger and goods train left Oberon Station at 11.25AM six days a week. 
 

 The train stopped at the top of the steep grade just past Hazelgrove for the guard to wind 
on the brakes. 

 

 It stopped again at the bottom of the steep grade for the guard to wind off the brakes by 
which time they were smoking! 

 
Historical facts attributed to Philippa Gomel-Smith 

 

 

 

 

Oberon is famous as a fishing destination 

 NEXT MEETING  

 

General Meeting  
 

7th  December  2016  
 

7.30PM  
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 How does OTHR achieve a premier market position? 

 
          To achieve our future goal as a market leader in our sector, it’s imperative that we have a plan. 
 
                  Your committee identified a path forward with a number of simple steps but not restricted to: 

   

 OTHR will not try to compete with any other local attractions. 
 

 There are no other similar attractions in the area. We therefore will work with all other local 
rail associations across the Blue Mountains and Central Tablelands.  OTHR intends to form 
partnerships with Valley Height Railway Museum, Zig Zag Railway, Lithgow State Mine Rail 
Museum and the proposed railway museum in Bathurst. All offer different railway experiences 
and together we will offer a total rail trail package across the entire region. 

 

 There are no competing forces with any other local tourist attractions as they operate in very 
different sectors. We will work in conjunction with them all as cross selling our attraction with 
their visitors and vice versa is an important way of generating mutual business. 

 
           Next issue will detail just how OTHR will create demand for our attraction. 

 

 
 

Oberon Station 1992 

Photo NSWrail. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Next Working Bee 
Saturday December 3rd 

To 
Wednesday December 7th 

 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.nswrail.net/locations/gphoto.php?name=NSW:Oberon:2?iframe=true&width=800&height=600
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Working Bee News  
 
Graham Williams, OTHR Track Manager advises that construction of the storage shed has commenced. 
 
The December working bee will concentrate on completion and tidying up the immediate surrounds. 
    
Remember the conditions of offering up your labour for a day or two: 
 

 Morning and Afternoon tea. 
 

 A great lunch 
 

 Accommodation for out of towners at Oberon Men’s Shed 
 

 Hot showers at the caravan park. 
 

Come on, be a part of it; you won’t regret it. 
 
 

 
 

Beautiful Oberon Golf Course 

18 holes of pure magic; book a game when visiting Oberon Tarana Heritage Railway Inc. in Oberon NSW. 

 

 

General Meeting  

     
Don’t forget the next General Meeting is on 7th December 2016 at 7.30 PM. 
 
Bill Harrison from the Glenreagh Mountain Railway is the guest speaker this month. Bill and his group of merry 
volunteers have been very helpful in their support for OTHR and it’s with great anticipation that we look 
forward to his words of wisdom. 
 
Check the poster later in the magazine 
 
Save the date as attendance at this general meeting will certainly be worthwhile.   
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Lowanna Station, part of Glenreagh Mountain Railway. 

 

Membership Fees due now… 

 
December is your last opportunity to pay your membership fees for 2016/17. 
 
Treasurer John Brotchie advises that non-payment of any outstanding membership fees for 2016/17 will 
invalidate OTHR membership. 
 
If you haven’t paid your 2016/17 dues please attend before it’s too late. Payment of fees after 31st December 
will incur a new joining fee. 
 
There are two ways to renew: 
 

1. Send a cheque to Treasurer, John Brotchie via our postal address.       
2. Use Direct Debit – don’t forget your name, to BSB 062 – 032 Account No. 1004 – 9851. 

 
Membership forms can be downloaded from the OTHR website.            

 
. 

 
 

Oberon Station in the 1930’s. 

Photo shows a mixed train common on the Oberon line. The photo shows a side loading HS composite with a 

GSV loaded sheep van. 

 

Photo Brenda Lyons. 

 

https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=glenreagh+mountain+railway+website&view=detailv2&&id=B68AEEDBFD1D5AF512BE48669C790D936A4414C4&selectedIndex=0&ccid=JEP9ATLd&simid=608034149015160757&thid=OIP.M2443fd0132dd1b51d25d0799d5c3bce3o0
http://www.ozsite.com.au/OTHR/pics/historical/oberonstn1930s.jpg
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Welcome New Members 
 
Oberon Tarana Heritage Railway Inc. is always looking for new members. 
 
Why not contact us if you would like to join our dedicated group of members  
 
Forms available on the OTHR website. 
 

Say Whaaat??? 
 
 
Q: What do you call a chicken staring at a lettuce? 
 
A: Chicken sees a salad! 

 

. 

 

And now the news….. 
 

 OTHR has been given a donation of felled timber. 
              To date we have milled enough timber to complete the repair of our cattle truck. 
              There are another 10 trunks that will be cut into planks of various sizes. Some of these will be used to      
              repair the gates at Albion Street. The surplus will be sold to the general public which will cover the cost   
              of milling and return OTHR a tidy profit. 
 

 OTHR has been successful in being awarded a grant of $9000 to replace the roofs on the passenger 
carriages. 

 

 During November OTHR hosted two group tours with total visitation of about 35 people. Hosting tour 
groups is becoming increasingly popular with frequent requests constantly being fielded. 

 
 

Is OTHR really all talk and no action? 

 
Well, what do you think? This statement was the subject of discussion between two of our long standing 
members recently. 
 
One member thought OTHR talked a lot about what it is going to do, we write positive documents, have a 
business plan, outline “to do” lists, but we have no action plan and very little comes from it. 
 
Are we all talk and no action?  
 
Well essentially that member is quite right. But he is also wrong for any number of reasons. 
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 OTHR has a business plan that contains a broad action plan, but that plan can’t start until we have 
raised start-up funding. 
 

 If you read our regular Newsletters you will find action plans throughout. 
 

 We constantly apply for grants with indifferent results. 
 

 We canvass companies for sponsorship. 
 

 We are in constant contact with our local council. 
 

 We are in contact with both our Local and Federal members for advice on dealing with governments 
and the possibility of seeking large grants. 

 
However President Tim isn’t Oberon, King of the fairies and his committee aren’t elves. 
 
No amount of fairy dust is going to get a train running on the tracks. 
 
Your committee makes weekly and monthly plans to achieve goals whether in administration or in practical 
terms but they can’t fully achieve them if: 
 

 Our licence to operate is suddenly suspended. 
 

 The managers of the Oberon to Tarana branch line take inordinate amounts of time to approve our 
plans and continually wrap us in red tape. 

 

 We can’t attract very many members to our planned working bees. Often there are two or three in 
attendance and often these are committee members or a couple a long term stalwarts. 

 

 The committee struggles to raise sufficient funds to allow us to apply for major grants. 
 

What we ask of our members is that they physically contribute in actioning our plans: 
 

 Attend the advertised working bees where possible. 
 

 If you can’t, then contribute financially; $5.00 here and there actually helps. Have a look at the 
newsletters, web site and Facebook to see the many ways to help. 

 

 A really simple way to help out is to spread the word amongst your network of family and friends and 
ask them to spread the work to their family and friends and so on. 

 
So was our member right or wrong? 
 
Is OTHR full of talk and no action? 
 
We believe it’s up to us all to make our vision happen. 
 
Have your say; email us with your thoughts or write to PO Box 299 Oberon NSW 2787.  We’ll give your ideas a 
run in the newsletter. 
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Highlands Steam and Vintage Fair. 

 

10 – 11 February 2017 
 
Roll Up! .... Roll Up!  Come and enjoy all the fun for the Fair! 
 
Saturday 11th February 2017 is the day.  
 
Been to the Highlands Steam & Vintage Fair before? Thinking about coming along this year? 
2017 promises to be just a little different.  
 
Kids bored? Not anymore! A jumping castle and face painting for free will keep them entertained for hours. 
 
There‘ll be plenty of arts and crafts stalls for Mum to browse 
 
And as for Dad, what about a line-up of steam engines never seen before in Oberon as well as classic cars, 
trucks, tractors and a whole lot more; demonstrations galore! 
 
Don’t forget to see the Oberon Tarana Heritage Railway Inc. display.  
 
OTHR is a major attraction at the Fair. The Fair open day is a major fundraiser and there is plenty to see. A full 
day of displays will be released shortly. 
OTHR is located diagonally opposite the Highlands Steam & Vintage Fair. 
 
And if all that’s not enough what about Country & Western stars “Double Shot” who will be performing free 
between 11 AM and 1.00 PM. 
 
This has got to be an action packed day of nonstop heritage events that will delight and thrill you. 
 
Friday 10 February is designated entrants activity day. Traditionally there is a Tractor Trek, this year to 
Kanangra Walls. 
 
The Pioneers Classic Car Run takes in the historic Sydmouth Valley House and the Tarana Valley. 
 
Both runs are a must for tractor and classic car enthusiasts. 
 
Be there! 
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OTHR Locomotives will be displayed at the Highlands Steam & Vintage Fair 2017 
 

We want to lighten your wallet just a little….. 
 
Oberon Tarana Heritage Railway Inc. has many ways you can contribute to our project or even contribute to the 
smooth administration of our operation. 
 

 Gunzels take note; Christmas is a few short weeks away and an unusual and inexpensive gift for family 
and friends is a donation to our longstanding Sleeper Club. 

               Donations are $20.00 each and for your money you or your nominated donor becomes a member of  
               the Sleeper Club, your donation is tax deductable and you will be remembered in the Sleeper Club  
               Register on permanent display at the Oberon Station. 
 

 Another way is by a general donation to OTHR. Once again the donation is tax deductable and this 
helps in the general operations of the association. 

 

 Don’t forget a donation to the GoFundMe campaign where all funds raised go towards the completion 
of Stage 1 of our ambitious project – the Oberon to Hazelgrove part of the line and get a train running 
on that piece of track. 

 

 A new offline fundraising draw detailed later in this newsletter. 
 

Remember, your generosity will get us across the line. Share the word amongst your network of friends and 
family. 

 

http://www.oberonsteamfair.com.au/wp-content/uploads/2015/09/IMG_0602JH.jpg
http://www.clipartkid.com/wallet-clipart-clip-art-man-with-empty-wallet-jpg-Hds5Ox-clipart/
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Been to our open days lately? 

 
Did you know that Oberon Tarana Heritage Railway opens its gates every 1st Saturday monthly? Opening time is 
from 10.00AM ‘til around 2.00PM. 
 
Here’s a fantastic idea; go along to Oberon Farmer’s Market in the grounds of the historic St Barnabas Church 
and purchase some local veggies, cakes or pastries and a handmade piece of craft work, move further up the 
main street and grab a coffee at any one of our great cafes, then move on to the Oberon Heritage Station for a 
leisurely look at all of OTHR volunteers handiwork.  
Remember there is no entry fee but we do encourage a donation to assist in running our operations. 
 
Oberon is an easy two hour drive from Western Sydney. 

 

She’s a Beauty! 
 

 

 
Seen this painting before? 
 
Of course; it’s the one featured in the last post of GoFundMe and portrays an image of the type of loco that 
used to ply the Oberon Tarana branch line between Oberon and Tarana. 
The painting is an image of the train about to cross the Snakes Gully Bridge north of Oberon, heading towards 
Oberon. It depicts a period around the 1930’s. 
Mike O’Kane, a local artist, is the painter. 
 
And it could be yours! 
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OTHR has launched an offline draw as part of our fund raising programme to get Stage 1, Oberon to Hazelgrove 
finished and a train running. 
 
To enter the draw we need you to post by mail donations to our mail address: 

 PO Box 299 Oberon NSW 2787. 
We need: 

 your name, 

  address, 

  email and 

  phone number.  

 Your donation needs to be clearly marked “fundraiser”. 
 
 

Your name and donation will be listed on the GoFundMe platform as an offline donation. 
 
One ticket in the draw will be issued for each $5.00 donation. Tickets will be mailed as soon as possible. 
 
Cut off will be 25th January 2017 and the draw will take place at Oberon Station by President, Tim Arnison or his 
nominee on 31st January 2017. 
 
All donations are tax deductible as OTHR is a registered charity. 
 
The draw came about as a result of a member suggestion and, if successful, we plan this form of fundraising to 
be ongoing. 
 

Group visits to OTHR. 

 
You don’t have to be ALOOF to visit the Oberon Station precinct. 
 
Wednesday 9th November saw a visit by Leeton NSW group ALOOF or A Lot Of Old Fools social group. 
37 brave souls ventured into the precinct and were hosted by Tim Arnison, Peter Culley, Graham Williams and 
Arthur Robinson. A brief history followed by an inspection of the complex and the group was in awe of the 
work we have achieved and our plans for the future. 
 
Elaine Boxer and Sue Arnison backed up the boys and served a scrumptious sandwich lunch followed by a Sue 
culinary delight consisting of delicious slices. Lunch was served by the wenches in the rolling stock shed with 
some of the guests enjoying theirs in one of the carriages. 
 
The visit was a great success with our guests wishing us well for the future. 
 
Meanwhile a day or so prior OTHR hosted yet another group from Oberon U3A (University of the Third Age) 
And again they were thoroughly impressed with the work we have carried out over the years. They also wished 
us well in the future and made donations to our offline GoFundMe fundraiser that saw them receive tickets in 
the painting draw. 
 
Many great photos of the tour were taken of which we would like to share a few; see page 19. 
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What’s this thing called Luv? 
 

 

 

 

 
To the uninitiated, this looks like some sort of trolley; it is in fact a 1955 Wickham Section Car. 
 
Section cars were used to convey permanent way employees and tools when working on track maintenance 
and inspections. 
 
This vehicle is a Wickham type No 4, Car no 1799. 
 
Imported for the NSWGR from the UK in 1955, it was originally fitted with a JAP 600cc (USZ-R) engine but was 
probably one of the batch refitted with the current Wisconsin engine in or after 1977. 
 
The fitted Wisconsin engine is model S12D2, serial no. 146678. Spec. no x964 (12.5 HP) 
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Contacts 

For all enquiries 

 

Secretary: Elaine Ph. 02 6336-0441 
 

Email admin@othr.com.au 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:admin@othr.com.au
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OTHR General Meeting  

 

7 th  December 2016  

 

RSL Club Old Dining R oom 

 

7.30pm.  

 

 
Guest Speaker  

 

Bill Harrison, Secretary  

 

Glenreagh Mountain Railway  

 

Topic will include the formation of GMR, its early days, 

th e saga of their accreditation process, the  track 

layout, and  current rolling stock.  
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Members and Guests are invited to a  

2016 Christmas Bar - B- Que 

 

Where: Rolling Stock Shed  

When: Saturday 17 th  December  

Time: 6pm  

 

BYO drinks and chair  

OTHR will provide the meat  

Donations of salads and sweets will be 

appreciated .  

RSVP to admin@othr.com.au  

Or 02 6336 0441 by 10 th  December  

 
 

mailto:admin@othr.com.au
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 Successful Oberon Station visit 
See story Page 13 

 

 
 

Oberon U3A members enjoying morning tea on Oberon Station 

 

 
 

Socialising on Oberon Station 

 

 
 

President Tim presenting OTHR’s vision to members of Oberon U3A 
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Treasurer John Brotchie with Offline GoFundMe draw prize 

Painting by Mike O’Kane 

 

 
 

A rusty relic usually found around the Oberon station precinct 

Goes by the name of Arthur 

 

 
 

Oberon Station precinct looking south towards the station from the rolling stock shed 
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Oberon Tarana Heritage Railway 

Offline Draw  

Win this: 

 
 

Complete this entry form for your chance to win this fabulous painting. 

 

 

Donation: $ 

Name:  

Address: 

Phone Number: 

Email: 
  
Each $5.00 of your donation receives one entry in the draw, i.e. $30.00 donation = 6 entries. Entries close 25th 
January 2017 and draw conducted on 31st January 2017. 
Entry tickets forwarded as soon as practicable. All donors acknowledged on “GoFundMe” platform as an offline 
donor. 
Post entry and donation to OTHR, PO Box 299 Oberon NSW 2787 clearly marked “Fundraiser”. 
All donations are tax deductible. 
 


